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January 9, 2013
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:
This letter transmits an ordinance that will enable King County to provide a more efficient collective bargaining agreement covering Local 17 represented employees who provide service to the public in several diverse areas throughout the County.  These employees work in the Departments of:  Executive Services, Natural Resources and Parks, Permitting and Environmental Review, and Transportation.
The enclosed ordinance, if approved, will ratify the Professional and Technical Employees, Local 17 collective bargaining agreement (CBA) for the period of May 1, 2011, through April 30, 2015.  This agreement covers approximately 388 employees in the above referenced departments.  This CBA includes a wide range of professionals who provide service to all areas of King County.  The employees range from engineers and project managers who use their skills to manage building projects and help insure the safety of County roads and buildings; to environmental scientists, code enforcement officers, and administrative support personnel who support and enforce the County’s land use and natural resource regulations and standards.
This is a four year agreement that includes a more streamlined reduction-in-force article, updates and simplifies language through-out, and clarifies several provisions including but not limited to grievance procedure language.
This agreement furthers the goals of the County’s Strategic Plan by supporting the departments and employees who help to safeguard and enhance King County’s natural resources and environment.  It reflects both sound financial management and the development and empowerment of King County’s most valuable asset, its employees.
The cost-of-living adjustments for 2012, 2013, and 2014 follow the standard County settlement agreed to with other labor organizations that was negotiated with the Union Coalition addressing the 2011 budget crisis.
The settlement reached is a product of good faith collective bargaining between King County and the Union.  The agreement compares favorably with other settlements and is within our capacity to finance.  This agreement has been reviewed by the Office of the Prosecuting Attorney, Civil Division.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.  This important legislation will help King County to continue to provide high quality services in a wide range of areas to King County.
If you have questions, please contact Patti Cole-Tindall, Director, Office of Labor Relations, at 206-296-4273.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Michael Woywod, Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Carrie S. Cihak, Chief Advisor, Policy and Strategic Initiatives, King County

    Executive Office


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget


Patti Cole-Tindall, Director, Office of Labor Relations
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